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Mr Neil Laurie
The Clerk of the Parliament
Parliament House
George Street
Brisbane Qld 4000

Dear Mr!

Re: Petition 497-05 - Beenleigh-Redland Bay Road service road

I refer to the petition number 497-05 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by
Ms Barbara Stone MP, Member for Springwood, on 9 August 2005 about the Beenleigh-
Redland Bay Road service road and in particular Gloria Street, Comubia.

Ms Stone also made representations to me about this matter and I responded to her
recently as follows.

"Gloria Street is not a state-controlled road and, therefore, the Department of Main Roads
is not the appropriate body to respond in this instance. This street instead falls under the
jurisdiction of Logan City Council. Further, the petition raised concerns about speeding
and other traffic infringements, which are matters for consideration by the Queensland
Police Service. These issues have been referred to Logan City Council and the
Honourable Judy Spence MP, Minister for Police, for response direct.

Additionally, the residents requested the installation of noise barriers on
Beenleigh-Redland Bay Road. Main Roads has previously received complaints about
road traffic noise levels along Beenleigh-Redland Bay Road, near Stafford Street. Main
Roads officers measured road traffic noise levels at this location in 2005. The results of
testing showed levels to be at the minimum threshold for Main Roads to consider
treatments within the road reserve. This may include measures such as noise barriers
and/or noise reducing pavement treatments.
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While the test results indicate that treatment of this site is warranted, a number of other
properties in the Brisbane metropolitan area currently warrant treatment also. Main
Roads has to attend to these properties within the constraints of a fmite budget. At
present, funds are allocated on a priority basis according to a number of factors such as
existing noise levels, the nximber of properties affected, the age of properties and the
technical feasibility of implementing noise reducing measures at any given site.

Main Roads has already allocated funds for higher priority areas for the 2005-06 financial
year. However Beenleigh-Redland Bay Road is registered on a database of known road
traffic noise affected areas and priorities are reviewed annually.

If you require any further information about management of road traffic noise, please
contact Mr Norman Scott, Senior Environmental Officer in Main Roads Metropolitan
District, on 3834 8476. Mr Scott will be pleased to assist.

Your petitioners have also requested an education campaign for local youth on safe
driving practices. Queensland Transport distributes a kit called "Never the Same Again"
to provisional licence holders, aged 17 and 18 years, two weeks after gaining their
licence. The kit was developed in response to the over representation of young people in
the road toll. It aims to connect witii young drivers and riders by illustrating real life
consequences of crashes involving young people. The kit contains a DVD of real case
studies of young people involved in crashes and information to parents to facilitate
discussion of key themes presented in the DVD.

All elements of the kit can be accessed from an accompanying website
(www.neverthesameagain.com.au). The website also contains an online feedback form,
road safety, licensing and registration information, vehicle buyer's checklist and a
moderated forum facility to encourage discussion among young people of road safety
topics."

sincerely

PAUL LUCAS MP
Minister for Transport and Main Roads




